      British Airways Athletics Club

Minutes of 2011 Annual General Meeting 
Concorde Club

22nd June 2011
1.0
Minutes of 2010 Annual General Meeting
The minutes of the 2010 Annual General Meeting were read and agreed.
2.0 President’s Address:  John Williams

John spoke about the enduring nature and rich history of the club, something to be proud of.  He highlighted the great success of the WARR team in not only carrying off a successful event in London, but also racing a huge sum of money for the nominated charities.  
John also acknowledged the reducing size of the membership, a function of location, close links with BA and BA Clubs, and other issues which could be tackled.  He agreed to support efforts to look at ways to revitalise the club in the coming year, through a “Club Futures” project involving volunteer members of the club.
John highlighted the debt of gratitude that the club owes Brian, in the way he continues to lead and encourage BAAC.
3.0 Chairman’s Report:  Brian Forrester
Brian praised the efforts of the committee in leading another successful sporting year.  He highlighted the work done by many club members, led by Simon Turton, to maintain our successful marshalling of the London Marathon, which brings in valuable race entries and contributions to club coffers.  WARR in London had proved a great success, with eighteen months of dedicated work by the project team leading to a great sporting and social festival, which met its financial targets.  Strong leadership was shown by Kat and Roderick.

Brian congratulated our ASCA Track & Field team for bringing home the trophy, for the first time in thirty years.

Communication remains important in keeping club members informed and motivated.  He thanked the Comms Secretary and Round The Block editors for their hard work in keeping the club informed, and encouraged club members to feed them with news and reflections.

Brian remains committed to marking all significant birthdays, plus weddings and births to club members.  He wished Kat good luck in her forthcoming wedding. 

4.0 Treasurer’s Report:  Chris Kelly
· The accumulated fund has declined from £3,830 to £3,298.  
· Most of our income has come from subs and marshalling for the London Marathon organisation.
· The club supported BA teams in various races, including the Green Belt Relay, the Round Norfolk Relay and ASCA events.
· The fully detailed Treasurer’s report is available separately.

5.0 Ladies Captain’s Report:  Clara Halket
This has been my first year, having taken over from Helen Smith and Caroline Azakou.  I was initially: 
· not sure what to expect

· fumbling our way through

· receiving a lot of help & encouragement from Helen

This year we welcome back Justine Arnott, who joined us at the Greenbelt Relay even though she is now living in Bournemouth.  To date, we have 22 ladies, plus an enquiry from a new BA staff Ruth Tucker – I hope she would join the club soon.
In my 1st cross country season as ladies captain, I was not able to run as injured, only provide moral support.  I was supported by regulars Helen Smith, Kat Henville, Marion Woodhouse, Monica Alonso, Melanie Holman, Lissa Pritchard, Liz Latter.  This season the weather was slightly kinder but still challenging, but what is XC without the wind, rain and mud??  Not everyone attended all the matches but we still came in 23rd out of 35 teams in the league table

Next XC season, I’m hoping more ladies turn up to run, especially those who have not run this before.  I can assure it’s great fun, it was what got me started on off road running in the first place and I blamed Helen for persuading me to take part when I first joined BAAC

Match 1 – 8th October 11 – Lightwater (hosted by Woking AC)

Match 2 - 3rd December 11 - Richmond Park, Petersham End (Ranelagh Harriers)

Match 3 – 14 January 12 – Coulsdon (South London H)

Match 4 – 11 February 12 – Esher ( Walton AC)

We have several ladies represented at the Concorde 10K.  The day was rather pleasant, unlike last year.  Our ladies team took 2nd place after the Metropolitan Police
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0:41:37
HENVILLE, Katherine SL 

       7 0:47:49
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 0:57:23
ALONSO, Monica LV35 

Kat was also the 1st BA lady to finish, 3rd lady overall, in a great time of 41:37

Speedbird 5K – Wednesday, 18 May 2011 

· 19 participants – low turnout

· reports of traffic problems that might have prevented some potential runners from getting to the race on time including last year’s winner Sarah Green of Met Police, however she did turn up finally with the winner’s trophy

· the day started bright enough but it started raining as we were setting the course up in the afternoon

· fortunately the rain stopped just as the race began and the sun came out

· 3 BA ladies ran in the race and BA won the team prize led by Lissa (Lissa 24:10, Marion 30:42, Helen 30:42)

· this year’s winner, Sally Stubbs of Runnymede Runners with a time of 20:16, closely followed by Ramona Thevenet-Smith of Woking AC with a time of 21:52 and Samantha Johnston of Met Police with a time 22:02

· lots of help from Brian, Caroline, Tom, Steve Newell, Helen and Alistair, and some 20 helpers from the committee and club members outnumbering the participants

· received many compliments on the organisation and marshalling from runners

Greenbelt Relay 21/22 May 2011

· Brian Bennett got the BA team together

· 3 of our ladies participated in the relay - Clara, Alice Banks and Justine Arnott

· it was a great weekend of running and socialising with fellow club members round the M25

· weather wise, it was a pretty windy weekend but nothing too challenging, if you are running with the wind, that is!

· this was the 2nd time I joined the party and I couldn’t recommend it more

Man vs Horse, 18 June 2011 in mid Wales

A very muddy affair with the men’s captain Barry Walters & Nick Edge, tough course but very enjoyable

Thanks for all the support, assistance & guidance

6.0 Men’s Captain’s Report: - Barry Walters 

The past year has been a quieter one for the BA Athletic Section and during this time the Mens team has taken part in a select number of competitions. 

The monthly in house events continue to be well supported and for the second year running we held the 5 mile handicap event to try and encourage participation on a Wednesday evening. This proved to be very popular and we had 5 out of the 6 planned runs completed over the winter months. 

Our circuit training sessions were managed by external coaches on 5 consecutive weeks and this is always well received. Next November and December we have six consecutive weeks booked and we hope to run these sessions with our own club coaches.

The highlight of the year was undoubtably WARR where we had good turnouts in both the 5K and 10K events. Both individually and in the team competitions we acquitted ourselves well picking up a significant number of awards. 

Our Surrey League x-country season went pretty well and in only one of the four meetings did we fail to have 10 runners. We would like to see a larger number taking part in X-Country events and have recently purchased a BA team banner which will be displayed next season as a meeting point for our team.

The London marathon was again well supported by our runners and we continue to provide large marshalling numbers which in turn helps the clubs finances.

Most recently we took part in the Green Belt Relay and despite a number of late withdrawls through illness and injury we still managed to complete the event.

I would like to thank everyone for their support during the past year and look forward to the coming year and in particular to WARR in Grapevine, Texas which I hope will be well supported by BA competitors.

7.0 Track & Field Captain’s Report:  Eddie Giles
I’d like to thank everyone that has helped and supported me in my 3rd year as Track & Field Captain.There were some good performances on the track, so I shall start with the ASCA Track & Field Championships in Helsinki last August. 

The BA men’s team won the ASCA Track & Field trophy for the first time, competing with hosts Finnair & holders Lufthansa.  On a pleasant sunny day, BA achieved a clean sweep of track victories. Steve Hofmann sprinted to a hat-trick of wins in the 100,200 & 400m, while Adrian Haines struck gold in the 800m & 1500m. Clive Spencer went on to win the 5000m, then joined by Steve Hillier to win the 4 x 100m Relay.

 

7 Track & Field records were achieved in 2010.

Adrian Haines -  MV40 400m Hurdles , Rosenheim at Kingsmeadow

Steve Hillier   -   MV55  Shot Putt,         Grand Prix at Eton

Eddie Giles  -    MV60  100m,              BA Champs at Eton

Brian Bennett -  MV70  200m, 800m & 1500m all at the Grand Prix series at Eton.

Alan Anderson – MV75  1500m,           Rosenheim at Eton.

  

1 Track & Field record has been achieved so far in 2011.

Steve Hillier  MV55 Shot Putt , Grand Prix at Hillingdon.

 

BA Championships & Fun day in July.

Thanks to everyone who helped run & to make a good set of afternoon events.  A great day was had by all athletes of varying ages, and within the day  The Superstars event held us on our toes, with the eventual winner being Steve Hillier,  2 points clear of Paul Goldsmith with Colin Russel in 3rd Spot.

 

Rosenheim Track League ( Western Division)

Just the BA Men’s team took part in the league -2010 season.  There were some very good performances from the BA athletes but often there were not enough of us to compete in all events. We came 4th in the league just 8 points adrift to get to the finals in August. A big thank you to all that came to the events and supported the club.

This year so far we are doing quite well, still in 4th place but the points matter at this stage,

So I hope you can come to the last remaining 2 league matches to lift us to the final with the

Eastern Division in August.

 

The Winner of the Grand Prix Track & Field trophy in 2010 was Eddie Giles.

 

Future Dates for your diary.

 Monday 27th June      -     Grand Prix at Eton-  800m & Hammer

Wednesday 6th July    -     Rosenheim at Eton – Help required

Monday 11th July        -     Grand Prix at Eton – 400m & Long Jump

Wednesday 20th July   -    Rosenheim at Ewell Court 

Wednesday 10th August -  Rosenheim Final at Kingsmeadow

Saturday 20th August   -     ASCA at Hillingdon Track Uxbridge – Help required

Monday 5th September -     Grand Prix at Eton – 100m & Discus

Sunday 25th September -   BA track & field Championships & Fun day- Help required

 

         Hope to see you all there

8.0  
Election of new committee 
The following members were elected to the committee unopposed:

Chairman



Brian Forrester

Deputy Chairman


Richard Ruffell
Honorary Secretary


Steve Hillier
Honorary Treasurer


Chris Kelly 

Ladies Captain



Clara Halket
Men’s Captain



Barry Walters
Membership Secretary


Alan Friar
Communications Secretary

Paul Brandon
Statistics Secretary


Nick Edge
Events Secretary


TBA    (post subsequently filled by Neil Frediani)
Track & Field Captain


Eddie Giles
Round The Block Editors

Paul Goldsmith/Natalie Lang
Committee Members (without portfolio) Alastair Heslop





Kat Henville





Roderick Hoffman
Brian offered his thanks both to the incoming committee and the outgoing members. 
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Steve Hillier

